
INDIAN PARTNERSHIP ACT 1932

(1) This Act may be called the Indian Partnership Act, (2) It extends to (3) It shall come into force on the 1st day of
October, , except section 69 which.

This agreement can be oral or written or by conduct [6]. Section 59A1. There are certain restrictions in
keeping the firm name like the restriction of usage of words like an emperor, supreme, empress and other
descriptive names, restriction on keeping names of existing firms or names similar to existing firms, keeping
fraudulent names etc. Amendment of the Register of Firms. Partnership not created by status. Meeting of
partners. Dissolution by agreement. The separate property of any partner shall be applied first in the payment
of his separate debts, and the surplus if any in the payment of the debts of the firm. Interest on capital if any.
To get interest on the payment of advance. A partner shall indemnify the firm for any loss caused to it by his
wilful neglect in the conduct of the business of the firm. Lees [10] , Lees and other partners intended to enter
into a contract of partnership. Where such person elects not to become a partner- his rights and liabilities shall
continue to be those of a minor upto the date on which he gives public notice, his share shall not be liable for
any acts of the firm done after the date of the notice, and he shall be entitled to sue the partners for his share of
the property and profits. Noting of changes in names and addresses of partners. Right of partners to have
business wound up after dissolution. Application of provisions of Act 9 of  Application for registration.
Amendment of Register. The appointment of the auditor and his remuneration. Return of premium on
premature dissolution. Mutual rights and liabilities. Effect of notice to acting partner. Minors admitted to the
benefits of partnership. Similarly, no suit to enforce a right rising from a contract shall be instituted in any
court by or on behalf of a firm against any third party unless the firm is registered. The Registrar may likewise
and without any charge or fee therefor amend the Register by adding thereto the entries relating to any firm
included in the Register of another State but whose place of business has, by reason for such reorganisation,
become part of the area within his jurisdiction in the State of Bombay: Provided that the Registrar shall, before
passing any order under this sub-section, make such inquiry as he deems necessary and give notice to the firm
and the Registrar of the State concerned. Good faith requires that a partner shall not obtain a private advantage
at the expense of the firm. To carry on the business of the firm to the greatest common advantage. The present
partnership act is based on the English Partnership Act, with modifications. Every partner is entitled to share
in the profits in proportion agreed to between the parties. Such minor may not sue the partners for an account
or payment of his share of the property or profits of the firm At any time within six months of his attaining
majority, or of his obtaining knowledge that he had been admitted to the benefits of partnership, whichever
date is later, such person may give public notice that he has elected to become or that he has elected not to
become a partner in the firm, and such notice shall determine his position as regards the firm, provided that, if
he fails to give such notice, he shall become a partner in the firm on the expiry of the said six months. Powers,
rights, duties, and liabilities of the partners in the management and the affairs of the firm. The formation of a
partnership deed is not mandatory and is prepared only for the smooth functioning of the firm. A firm name
shall not contain any of the following words viz.


